
Recent news
DECEMBER started with a very 
special week: the 8th Missionary 
Teen Retreat. Dr. & Mrs. Mike 
Patterson were our guest speakers, 
and 19 teens from various European 
countries enjoyed his powerful 
preaching. We thank you very much 
for your prayers and financial gifts 
for the retreat.

A WEEK LATER we took 17,000 
Gospel postcards to the Post Office, 
and over the next few days they were 
delivered to every residence in the 18 
Goierri towns and cities. You can see 
what the postcards look like at the 
www.aierdi.org website, under 
Printing & Literature.

ON JANUARY 21ST missionary 
Dennis Flower taught in our 25th 
Intensive Institute on the 
Transforming Grace of God in the life 
of Judah. Nearly 60 believers enjoyed 
his excellent teaching as well as a full 
day of wonderful fellowship.

WE START A 3 MONTH 
FURLOUGH in August. If you would 
like for us to report, please write us at 
andybonikowsky@gmail.com.

It had been four years since all of 
us were together for Christmas. 
The Lord allowed it to happen this 
past December, and oh, how we 
enjoyed ourselves! The boys are 
back in South Carolina now. David 
is doing paperwork for his visa so 
he can return to serve at his Opa’s 
church in Irun. Danny is finishing 

up a Bible major and is also 
planning to return to Spain. Mark 
is a Speech major and is looking 
forward to a missions trip to 
Surinam when the semester ends. 
Thank you for praying for each of 
them. In the Fall, we will return to 
an empty nest, after leaving behind 
our dear Rachel.

Special Christmas

ON A RECENT SUNDAY some of our young 
ladies sang a special number, organized and 
directed by Sarah O’Brien and Laura Dodgens. 
What a blessing to see them serving God!

JUAN IS with two of our men,  Arbey & 
Wilson, who are working in the Abraham 
Room of the Aierdi farmhouse. Please pray that 
God will provide regular employment for both.

THIS BUILDING is a recent one we have 
looked at for the Beasain congregation. So 
many times we have run up against obstacles! 
Hopefully this one is God’s choice!
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